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   Together Again  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 The Broken Chain 

 

We knew that night 

That God was going to call your name. 

In life we loved you dearly 

In death we’ll do the same. 

It broke our hearts to lose you 

You did not go alone. 

For part of us went with you 

That night God called you home. 

You left us precious memories 

Your love is still our guide 

And though we cannot see you 

You are always by our side. 

Our family chain is broken 

And nothing seems the same. 

But as God calls us one by one 

The chain will link again. 

~Author Unknown~ 

There’s no more suffering daddy, so you rest now.  We’ll see you again someday. 

We love you and we’ll miss you.                                              

       Sunrise                                                      Sunset           

January 27, 1960                                 November 29, 2018 



 

Obituary 

 

 

Mr. Donald Bernard West, 58 of Winston-Salem, NC, a brother who 

was loved dearly, passed away on Thursday, November 29, 2018               

at Wake Forest University Baptist Medical Center.  He was born             

January 27, 1960, in Forsyth County to the late Margaret Mae Wes-

ley.  He was preceded in death by his twin brother Ronald D. West. 

 

At an early age, Donald became a member of Mount Pleasant                 

Missionary Baptist Church. There he blended his voice with others in  

the Henry S. Lewis Choir.  He attended Winston-Salem/Forsyth 

County Schools and was a 1979 graduate of South Park High School.  

For 27 years he was a dedicated employee at Sara Lee.  When Donald 

needed additional assistance with daily activities, he became                         

a resident of Silas Creek Manor and received care at Miller Street  

Dialysis Center. 

 

Left to cherish his memory are; four sons, Donald (Shaneka) Brooks, 

Curtis Brooks, Donovan West, of the city, and Nocomous Wardlow 

of Marietta, GA; two daughters, Tashika Brooks and Lanena          

Wardlow of the city; one aunt, Helen Smith, of the city; two sisters, 

Hymirian Wesley (Michael) Benton, of the city and Marcia West

(Lorenzo) Nathan of Lithonia, GA; one brother, Grayling Wesley, of 

the city; two devoted nieces, Shumaletia Wesley and Donora Kelly of 

the city; sixteen grandchildren; a devoted friend, Catherine Wardlow 

and a host of cousins, nieces, nephews and friends. 

 
 

 

 

Order of Service   

 

 

 

 

Processional                                                              Clergy and Family      

 

 

Family Visitation 12:00 PM - 1:00 PM  

      

                                                                                                                                                                                     

Selection                                                                            Shonte Watts 
                                      

                                                                                                                              

The Holy Scripture                                                                     Clergy 

 

   Old Testament                                          

                                                                              

   New Testament                                                  

   
 

Prayer of Comfort                                                                      Clergy                           

 

Poem                                                           Lanena Wardlow, Daughter                                                                                                                

 

Remarks 

   

   Community                                                                       Darryl Love 

    

   Family                                                        Shumaleita Wesley, Niece 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                       
Selection                                                                            Shonte Watts                               

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                           
Eulogy                                                                             Dr. Edna West 

                                                                                                                                                                                                     

Recessional 

 

Interment                                                              Woodland Cemetery 

                                                                                Winston-Salem, NC 

 

                                                                                                                                                                      

Acknowledgements                                                                                          
We appreciate the many words of encouragement and love                                       

expressed during Donald’s illness and since his passing.                                         

Most of all, we thank you for your prayers.                                                                                                                                                

Special thanks to Silas Creek Manor and Miller Street Dialysis Center.                                                                                

Sincerely,                                                                                                                                                                                     

The Family 


